
 

 

 
 

 

No:- SNEA/KLA/CGM/2016-17/141          dtd at TVM, the 14-8-2017 

To 
 
The CGMT 
BSNL, Kerala Circle, 
Thiruvananthapuram. 
 
Respected Sir, 

We would like to submit the following for your information and kind consideration.  
 
A new batch of 139 JTOs will be completing their Phase I training on 1-9-2017. BA wise split up of the above JTO 
batch is as follows:- 
 

Sl.No Business Area No of JTOs 

1 Trivandrum 14 

2 Kollam 10 

3 Pathanamthitta 6 

4 Alleppey 11 

5 Kottayam 9 

5 Ernakulam 21 

6 Trichur 15 

7 Malappuram 18 

8 Palakkad 8 

9 Calicut 13 

10 Kannur 11 

11 Circle Office 1 

12 STR 1 

13 STP 1 

 

On analyzing the above table, it  clearly indicates that there is an equal distribution of numbers in all BAs.  It is 

pertinent to note that the persons undergoing training were working  in their respective BAs in core areas and 

their absence seriously affect the development works of the BAs, particularly the field unit is suffering much in 

this regard. 

Within 2 to 3 months, another 110 JTOs will be completing their training and can be fill the further shortages in 

BAs.  Besides 280 JTOs recruited from outside will also join in Kerala Circle within 4 to 5 months. 
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In this context, it is requested that JTOs who will be completing their  training on 1-9-2017 may be posted in their 

respective BAs itself so that we can overcome the shortages presently facing  by the BAs and considerable 

amount of TA/DA can be saved and  also family disturbance to the employees owing to transfer can be   avoided. 

Moreover, it is also requested that in the last JTO posting few Exservice men were posted away from their home 

town and their request for posting back to their hometown may also kindly  be considered. In addition to these 

some requests on medical ground are pending at BAs , which may also be considered.  

 
 

Sincerely Yours 

 

T Santhosh Kumar 

Circle Secretary 

SNEA, Kerala Circle. 

 

Copy to:-GM (HR), O/o CGMT, Kerala 

               DGM(HR), O/o CGMT, Kerala 

 


